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Below are questions/ clarifications that were received regarding this project as well as the City’s 

responses. This Addendum is and does become a part of the above-mentioned solicitation.  This 

addendum is issued to modify the subject solicitation as follows: 
 

 

1. Can you please provide us with the total budget for this contract? 

• There are $250,000.00 allocated funds for the study and another $50,000.00 being awarded 

from the Transportation Planning Organization (TPO).   
 

2. Are the Subconsultants required to provide the forms under Section 5? Or are these forms for the 

prime-only? 

• The forms are only required by the prime. However, as per section 3.4.7 professional licenses 

are required by the prime and subconsultants.  
 

3. If a firm is submitting as a Prime, can it also be on other teams as a subconsultant? 

• Yes.  
 

4. Are any firms precluded from going after this contract? 

• No, but that does not include any proposers that are currently in litigation or involved in a 

dispute with the City. Reference section 2.8 Method of Award.  
 

5. Who are the incumbents on this contract? 

• The Corradino Group, RFQ No. 2015-11. 
 

6. Is there any reason the previous RFQ No. 2021-17 was canceled? 

• A decision was made internally by management to cancel the award recommendation made 

to Council.  
 

7. Are we allowed to include Subconsultants on this contract? 

• Yes. 

 

8. Has a technical review committee been selected?   

• Yes.  

Public Works Department 

Rita Carbonell - Assistant Public Works Director 

Marc O’Keefe – Transportation Analyst 

Planning & Zoning Department  

Guillermo de Nacimiento - Planner 

 

9. When does the City expect to issue a Notice to Proceed (NTP)?  

• It’s anticipated to issue a Notice to Proceed sometime in the Fall of 2022.   


